of Transportation (GDOT) will be widening Lake Park Bellville Road from State Route 7
to 1-75. This project will require county utilities to be relocated. The estimate for the
County's portion is $1,655,975.00.

Wine License - Sanketkumar Patel & Pravinkumar Patel of DSYP, LLC DBA
Raceway #1177 - 1177 Lakes Blvd., Lake Park, GA, Finance Director, Stephanie Black,
presented the item. Ms. Black stated Sanketkumar Patel and Pravinkumar Patel of
DSYP, LLP dba Raceway # 1177 in Lake Park, Georgia, currently have a beer license
for consumption off premise and are requesting to add wine.

Special Assessment Rate for 2021, Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented the
item. Ms. Black stated the county is required to set the interest rate on special
assessments each year. Ms. Black stated the rate is to be set at two percent above
prime, adding the 2021 rate is calculated at 5.25%. Ms. Black stated the rate for last year
was 6.75%.

FY 2020 Hazard Mitigation Assistance Grant Application, EMA Director, Ashley Tye,
presented the item. Mr. Tye stated staff has been working with the Georgia Emergency
Management Agency (GEMA) in developing the pre-application process for hazard
mitigation assistance and the application was to install emergency backup generators for
nine (9) fire stations and sixteen (16) sewer lift station locations. Since the time this
agenda item was submitted, GEMA has completed a cost benefit analysis, and
recommended for our application to go to FEMA and to meet the cost benefit, only six
sewer lift stations met the requirements. Those six sewer lift stations would cost
$264,350.00, to install backup generators, if approved FEMA would provide $198,262.50,
and the local match would be $66,087.50. Mr. Tye stated staff is requesting the Board's
authorization to continue to submit the application to FEMA for the Hazard Mitigation
Assistance Grant program. Vice Chairman Griner asked if the amount is $66,087.50,
instead of $280,193.75, Mr. Tye answered yes. Chairman Slaughter asked that this
agenda item be amended to reflect the changes.

FY 2020 Juvenile Justice Delinquency Prevention Grant, EMA Director, Ashley Tye,
presented the grant. Mr. Tye stated this grant will award a maximum of $20,000.00, to
six communities in Georgia to implement the Strengthening Families Program. This grant
is designed to address those youth who may be first time offenders, prior to entering the
system. Commissioner Evans thanked Mr. Tye for the work he has done. Mrs. Dukes
stated at the direction of Commissioner Evans, she and Mr. Tye continue to work with
Judges Council and Tunison on how to maximize these grant funds. Mrs. Dukes stated
additional discussion will take place at the commission retreat regarding statistics and
maximizing these grant funds and local programs that might offset those funds.

Resolution Authorizing the Tax Commissioner to Receive Checks, Money Orders,
Debit Cards & Credit Cards for Payment of Taxes and License Fees, County
Manager, Paige Dukes, presented the item stating Tax Commissioner Cain has
requested this resolution due to his re-election into office. Mrs. Dukes stated this will
protect Tax Commissioner Cain from any fraudulent charges personally, while still being



